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ORIGIN OF ITEM: This item is included on the Streets & Environment Sub-

Committee Work Programme for 2022/23 for information. 
 

BRIEF FOR THE 
COMMITTEE: 

The Sub-Committee is asked to review the Cabinet report 
which recommends that the Executive Mayor at Cabinet  
(16th November 2022) recommends to Council (14th 
December 2022) to adopt the South London Waste Plan 
2022 to 2037 subject to the changes in the Main 
Modifications in the Inspectors report as a Development 
Plan Document in accordance with The Town and 
Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 
2012. 
 

 
 
 

1. South London Waste Plan Development Plan Document - Adoption 

1.1. The Streets & Environment Sub-Committee has asked to be provided with 
the upcoming Cabinet Report on the South London Waste Plan 
Development Plan Document, as a part of its’ meeting on the 8th November 
2022 focussing on waste. 

1.2. The Sub-Committee is asked to review the Cabinet report for information on 
the final version the South London Waste Plan. The revised South London 
Waste Plan sets out how the projected amounts of waste to be generated 
within the four boroughs (Croydon, Sutton, Kingston and Merton) and the 



amount of waste apportioned to the boroughs in the adopted London Plan 
2021 will be managed. The South London Waste Plan is not about waste 
collection and disposal services or the waste contracts.  It is a statutory 
requirement as outlined in the National Planning Policy Framework 2021 to 
have an up-to-date waste plan for the borough.  
 

1.3. This is a joint plan undertaken by the four boroughs of Merton, Kingston, 
Sutton and Croydon as a statutory function, that updates the adopted South 
London Waste Plan 2012-22 which allocated sites, created planning policies 
and designated areas suitable for waste management development. The 
existing South London Waste Plan will expire in 2022.  The South London 
Waste Plan 2022 – 2037 sets out how the projected amounts of waste to be 
generated within the four boroughs and the amount of waste apportioned to 
the boroughs in the London Plan 2021 will be managed. These are planning 
policy matters and not connected to waste collection or the waste collection 
contract. 

 

CONTACT OFFICER:   
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Background Documents: None 

Appendices:  

Appendix 1 – Cabinet Report – South London Waste Plan Development Plan 
Document - Adoption 
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